
Memorandum 
To: Terry Wotherspoon, Chair, Academic Programs Committee of University Council 

CC: John Harding, Graduate Chair, Department of Large Animal Clinical Sciences 

From: Office of the Associate Dean, College of Graduate and Postdoctoral Studies 

Date: January 24, 2018 

Re: Terminate the Large Animal Clinical Sciences field of study for the Master of Veterinary Science 
Degree 
_________________________________________________________________ 

In January 2018, the Graduate Programs Committee and the Executive Committee of the College of Graduate and 
Postdoctoral Studies (CGPS) considered a proposal to terminate the Large Animal Clinical Sciences field of study for the 
Master of Veterinary Sciences degree.  The proposal was supported by the Graduate Programs Committee at their 
meeting on January 9, 2018, and subsequently supported by the Executive Committee at their meeting held on January 
17, 2018.   

The CGPS is requesting that the termination be made effective May 1, 2018.  The Master of Veterinary Science degree is 
not recognized internationally.  In response to feedback from the last Graduate Program Review, the department 
introduced a project-based Master of Science degree program to replace the Master of Veterinary Science program.  
The project-based Master of Science program was approved by APC and reported to Council in November 2016.  Most 
students transferred to the new program at that time, and the final student in the department enrolled in the Master 
of Veterinary Science degree will be graduating in Spring 2018. 

Attached please find: 
• A copy of the memo from the Executive Committee of CGPS recommending the proposal
• A copy of the memo from the Graduate Programs Committee of CGPS recommending the proposal
• The completed program termination form
• The consultation with the registrar form

If you have any questions, please contact kelly.clement@usask.ca (306-966-2229). 

:kc 

mailto:kelly.clement@usask.ca
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Memorandum 

To:  Dr. Terry Wotherspoon, Chair, APC (of University Council) 

Copies:  Dr. Bruce Eglington, Chair, GPC CGPS 
Dr. John Harding, Head, VLAC   

From:   Trever Crowe, Chair, Executive Committee CGPS  

Date:  January 17, 2018 

Re: Proposal to terminate the Master of Veterinary Science program in Large Animal Clinical Sciences 

On January 17, 2018, the Executive Committee of CGPS (EC) reviewed the following from the Graduate 

Programs Committee of CGPS:  

On January 16, 2018, the Graduate Programs Committee (GPC) submitted a proposal to the EC to terminate 
the Master of Veterinary Science program in Large Animal Clinical Sciences.  The department had already 
implemented an improved replacement program, a clinical project-based Master of Science. The Master of 
Veterinary Science degree was not recognized internationally, and would not have future enrolment.  The 
program termination was seen as a housekeeping item. The GPC passed the following motion:   

Motion: To approve the termination of the Master of Veterinary Science in Large Animal Clinical Sciences. 
Simonson/Green CARRIED 

The CGPS Executive Committee (EC) had the following discussion on January 17, 2018: 

· Impact on students won’t be a problem – as usual, the principle concern is the students caught in 
transition.  This is not an issue as all students have already been transitioned to an alternate master of 
science program

· The GPR and the program highlighted that this program is not nationally recognized and that they 
should move toward a master of science program

· Note: A member noted that text boxes within the form GSR400.3 did not display all of the entered text  
GPC will need to correct this before the recommendation is submitted to APC and University Council.

· A member inquired about when GPR highlighted that the program wasn’t nationally recognized – 
seems it was approx. 2016; it was noted that a new program was created before this program is being 
deleted.   



2 

The EC made a motion that the termination of the Master of Veterinary Science in Large Animal 

Clinical Sciences be terminated. Walker/Jones CARRIED 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the recommended please contact lori.lisitza@usask.ca 

on behalf of the Executive Committee.  

/lal 

mailto:lori.lisitza@usask.ca


 
Memorandum 

 
To:   Executive Committee of CGPS 
 
From: Graduate Programs Committee of CGPS 
 
Date: January 11, 2018 
 
Re: Terminate the Master of Veterinary Science program in Large Animal Clinical Sciences 

_________________________________________________________________ 
 

At the January 9, 2018, meeting of the Graduate Programs Committee (GPC), the committee considered a 
proposal to terminate the Master of Veterinary Science program in Large Animal Clinical Sciences. 
 
The department had already implemented an improved replacement program, a clinical project-based 
Master of Science.   
 
The Master of Veterinary Science degree was not recognized internationally, and would not have future 
enrolment.  The program termination was seen as a housekeeping item. 
 
The GPC passed the following motion unanimously:  
 
Motion:  To approve the termination of the Master of Veterinary Science in Large Animal Clinical Sciences. 
 Simonson/Green CARRIED 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Kelly Clement at kelly.clement@usask.ca or 306-966-2229. 
 
:kc 

mailto:kelly.clement@usask.ca
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